

26 March 2019 IR/2603/115

Sh. Khalifa Bin Ebrahim Al Khalifa Chief Executive Officer Bahrain Bourse P.O. Box 3203 Manama, Kingdom of Bahrain

Dear Sh. Khalifa,

Subject: Clarification on News Published by Al-Ayam Newspaper

With reference to the Bahrain Bourse's clarification request in relation to the article published today in Al-Ayam Newspaper relating to the Company's plans of its continuous adoption of digital solutions, Zain Bahrain confirms the content of this article.

Sincerely,

Latifa Salahuddin

Director, Legal, Regulatory & Compliance

Zain Bahrain BSC

P.O. Box 266 Manama, Kingdom of Bahrain

T: +973 3603 1690 F: +973 1360 3333 Latifa.şalahuddin@bh.zain.com